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apportioned for the most recently com-
pleted fiscal year to the State in which 
the project is located (in the case of a 
project principally involving the in-
stallation of Intelligent Transportation 
Systems (ITS), eligible project costs 
shall be reasonably anticipated to 
equal or exceed $30 million); 

(4) Project financing shall be repay-
able, in whole or in part, from tolls, 
user fees or other dedicated revenue 
sources; and 

(5) In the case of a project that is un-
dertaken by an entity that is not a 
State or local government or an agency 
or instrumentality of a State or local 
government, the project that the enti-
ty is undertaking shall be included in 
the State transportation plan and an 
approved State Transportation Im-
provement Program as provided in 
paragraph (a)(1) of this section. 

(b) With respect to paragraph (a)(3) of 
this section, for a project located in 
more than one State, the minimum 
cost threshold size shall be the lesser of 
$100 million or 50 percent of the 
amount of Federal-aid highway funds 
apportioned for the most recently com-
pleted fiscal year to the participating 
State that receives the least amount of 
such funds. 

(c) With respect to paragraph (a)(4) of 
this section, the Secretary may accept 
general obligation pledges or general 
corporate promissory pledges and will 
determine the acceptability of other 
pledges and forms of collateral as dedi-
cated revenue sources on a case-by-case 
basis. The Secretary shall not accept a 
pledge of Federal funds, regardless of 
source, as security for the TIFIA credit 
instrument. 

§ 80.15 Selection criteria. 
(a) The Secretary shall assign 

weights as indicated to the following 
eight selection criteria in evaluating 
and selecting among eligible projects 
to receive credit assistance: 

(1) The extent to which the project is 
nationally or regionally significant, in 
terms of generating economic benefits, 
supporting international commerce, or 
otherwise enhancing the national 
transportation system (20 percent); 

(2) The creditworthiness of the 
project, including a determination by 
the Secretary that any financing for 

the project has appropriate security 
features, such as a rate covenant, to 
ensure repayment (12.5 percent); 

(3) The extent to which such assist-
ance would foster innovative public- 
private partnerships and attract pri-
vate debt or equity investment (20 per-
cent); 

(4) The likelihood that such assist-
ance would enable the project to pro-
ceed at an earlier date than the project 
would otherwise be able to proceed (12.5 
percent); 

(5) The extent to which the project 
uses new technologies, including Intel-
ligent Transportation Systems (ITS), 
that enhance the efficiency of the 
project (5 percent); 

(6) The amount of budget authority 
required to fund the Federal credit in-
strument made available (5 percent); 

(7) The extent to which the project 
helps maintain or protect the environ-
ment (20 percent); and 

(8) The extent to which such assist-
ance would reduce the contribution of 
Federal grant assistance to the project 
(5 percent). 

(b) In addition, 23 U.S.C. 182(b)(2)(B) 
conditions a project’s approval for 
credit assistance on receipt of a pre-
liminary rating opinion letter indi-
cating that the project’s senior debt 
obligations have the potential to at-
tain an investment-grade rating. 

(c) The Secretary may also give pref-
erence to applications for loan guaran-
tees rather than other forms of Federal 
credit assistance. This preference is 
consistent with Federal policy that, 
when Federal credit assistance is nec-
essary to meet a Federal objective, 
loan guarantees should be favored over 
direct loans, unless attaining the Fed-
eral objective requires a subsidy, as de-
fined by the Federal Credit Reform Act 
of 1990 (2 U.S.C. 661 et seq.), deeper than 
can be provided by a loan guarantee. 

[64 FR 29750, June 2, 1999, as amended at 65 
FR 44940, July 19, 2000] 

§ 80.17 Fees. 

(a) The DOT will require a non-re-
fundable application fee for each 
project applying for credit assistance 
under the TIFIA. The DOT may also re-
quire an additional credit processing 
fee for projects selected to receive 
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